
Grand Junction, Colorado 

 
 

November 20, 1922 
 
 
All the Councilmen being duly notified the City Council of the 
City of Grand Junction, Colorado met in regular adjourned session 
at 7:30 o'clock P.M. with President Hirons presiding. There were 
present and answering to roll call; President of the Council W.G. 
Hirons, Councilmen Marshall, Miller, Meders, Dowrey, Hampson and 
Murr, Acting City Manager Thompson, City Attorney Jordan and City 
Clerk Peck. Absent City Manager Garrett. 
 
 

A representation from the West Side appeared before the Council 
and thro their spokesman A. Allison requested that the Council 
take some action to-ward compelling the Denver and Rio Grande 
Western Ry. Co. to protect the public where their right-of way 
crosses West Main Street. Said action being necessary at this 
time as the Railroad Company were extending their tracks at this 
point, making a very dangerous crossing. 
 
 
It was moved by Councilman Marshall, seconded by Councilman 
Dowrey that the President appoint a committee to wait on Mr. 
McKinnon, Supt. to acertain just what action the Railroad Company 
was to take regarding said West Main Street Crossing, Motion 
carried. The President then appointed the following to act: 

Councilmen Murr and Marshall, City Attorney Jordan and Acting 
City Manager Thompson. 
 
 
The proof of publication of the proposed ordinance entitled "AN 
ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR AN EMERGENCY APPROPRIATION FOR THE 
MAINTENANCE OF THE WATER SYSTEM" was read. It was moved by 
Councilman Dowrey, seconded by Councilman Marshall that the proof 
be accepted and filed. Motion carried. 
 
 
It was then moved by Councilman Marshal, seconded by Councilman 
Dowrey that the proposed ordinance be brought up for final 
passage. Motion carried, and the proposed ordinance was then read 

by the Clerk. 
 
 
Moved by Councilman Marshall, seconded by Councilman Dowrey that 
the proposed ordinance entitled "AN ORDINANCE PROVIDING FOR AN 
EMERGENCY APPROPRIATION FOR THE MAINTENANCE OF THE WATER SYSTEM" 
be passed and adopted, numbered 325 and ordered published, upon 
which motion the following vote was cast: 
 
 



Councilmen voting Aye: Hirons, Marshall, Miller, Meders, Dowrey, 

Hampson, Murr. 
 
 
Councilmen voting Nay: None. 
 
 
All the Councilmen voting Aye, the motion was declared carried 
and the ordinance duly adopted. 
 
 
There being no protest filed with the Clerk it was moved by 
Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Marshall that Samo Patuso 
be given a permit to move his store building from the Corner of 
Fourth and Ouray Ave. to Lots 1-2-3-4-5-and 6 in Block 8, 

Mobley's Subdivision to the City of Grand Junction, Colo. Motion 
carried. 
 
 
There being no further business to come before the meeting, the 
Council adjourned until 3:00 o'clock P.M. November 21. 
 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
 
 
________ 
 
 

City Clerk. 
 
 
 


